
ST PETER’S LUTHERN CHURCH TRUSTEES MEETING 

MARCH 22, 2020 
 
Members present: Jen Reinke, Brian Knight, Jackie Baldwin, Kris Zillmer, Pastor Janice 
Sandy Krause appeared by phone for a little while 
Absent: Kelly Zillmer and Chuck Adams 
 
Meeting was called to order by Vice-President Brian Knight at 1:10 p.m. Members recited Psalm 91 and 
Pastor Janice led us in prayer.  
 
Secretary’s Minutes: 
The Secretary’s minutes were passed out for the February 16, 2020 meeting. Motion was made by Jackie 
Baldwin to accept the minutes as written and Jen Reinke seconded.  
 
Financial Reports: 
Financial reports were passed out by Jackie Baldwin. Jackie reported that we were $1,000.00 short for 
February. We need to remind church members that they will need to continue to mail in their offering. 
Motion was made by Kris Zillmer to accept the financial reports as written. Seconded by Jen Reinke. 
 
Old Business: 
 The Code of Conduct Policy was passed out to members present. Motion was made by Jackie 
Baldwin to approve the Code of Conduct Policy as written and that this policy will be passed out with the 
job descriptions by Pastor Janice to all paid employees of the church. Seconded by Kris Zillmer.  
 The copier is in the office and working well. Jackie also reported that she has received $140.00 
from members to put towards the new copier. 
 
New Business: 
 Discussion was held regarding the current Covid 19 situation and how this will be affecting the 
church and the upcoming activities such as first communion, confirmation, etc. It was discussed to 
possibly use technology to have pastor’s sermons on Facebook and YouTube for members to view. It 
was also discussed on burning a CD to send to members who do not have the technology means. It also 
was discussed how to engage the confirmation students. 
 Jackie suggested that Pastor provide her with the bible verses she would be using in her 
sermons to put on the Facebook page.  
 Pastor Janice discussed that her, Kay, and Lee are looking to work on live stream feeds for 
YouTube and Facebook.  
 Jackie has talked with the cleaning lady and she will be disinfecting the whole building. She will 
continue to come weekly and will disinfect weekly.  
 It was suggested that once the ban is lifted to have a revival to welcome members back to 
church.  
 Pastor informed that members can have “drive up” communion or could receive communion in 
church but would need to be done during her drop-in hours at church.  
 Pastor passed out the Elder’s meeting minutes from March 10, 2020. 
 
Motion was made by Kris Zillmer to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Jen Reinke.  
Meeting was adjourned at 2:28 p.m. 
Next meeting will be April 19, 2020 after church or at 1:00 p.m. 
 
Kris Zillmer, Secretary 
 


